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Shane Boyington—President 

719-287-0048 

Deb Reuter—Treasurer 

408-515-4713 

Barbara Gardiner—Secretary 

720-570-6361 

Directors 

Merry Jo Larsen 719-687-9688 

Randy Sharb     719-351-1927 

John Dill      719-502-9834 

John Bradley     719-494-1512 

JW Campbell     719-306-4058 

Chuck Mahoney    719-660-9575 

Monique Ekker    719-235-7473   

Phil Boyes    719– 659-9616 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A brief general membership meeting from 6:00pm-7:30pm 

Pikes Peak Community Center in Divide
(Directly across from Venture Foods) 

***Coffee, water, and cookies will be provided*** 

Ute Pass Saddle Club 
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* UPSC Trail Ride at Terryall a SUCCESS * 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 8th 
Come join us with gloves in hand for a couple hours during our 

next volunteer work day! 

Starts at 9:00am 
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Ute Pass Saddle Club Meeting Minutes 

08/02/2018 

Woodland Park, CO 

 

Roll Call:  Shane Boyington, President; Deb Reuter, Treasurer; Barb Gardiner, Secretary; Board of Directors: John 
Dill, John Bradley, Merry Jo Larsen, JW Campbell, Randy Sharb, Phil Boyes, Chuck Mahoney, and Monique Ekker. 

Correspondence: None 

Motion to accept minutes of 06/07/2018, JW Campbell made a motion to accept and 2nd by Chuck Mahoney.  

New Membership: Darilynn Bockhahn (single) and Laurie Pester (family). Motion to accept was made by JW 
Campbell  and 2nd by John Dill. A motion was made for all new members to come to a board 
meeting or talk to a board member by phone as to what they are looking for in the club and also have to be sponsored 
by a member. Motion was made by JW and 2nd by John Dill; the vote was 6-yes and 2-no. 
 
Treasurer Report: Deb gave a report of monthly bills due and she also stated that when she paid the insurance with 
her own credit card, the club had paid her back. Then she found out later a refund was sent back and put on her card 
in the amount of $692.00.  She then refunded the money back to club. Motion to accept and pay bills by John Dill and 
2nd by JW. 
  
Old Business: For any updates and pictures, members need to contact John Bradley. Motion was made by Barbara 
to have Lori Switalski do the newsletter bi-monthly until things get settled and after the upcoming elections in Febru-
ary 2019.  This motion was 2nd by Phil.  John Dill made a motion to pay up to $250.00 for the newsletters and the 
motion was 2nd by Chuck. 
 
New Business:  The Rock and Gem show will be the following week, JW made a motion that for next year, we 
would like to have someone come to a meeting before a contract is signed with them.  This motion was 2nd by Merry 
Jo. Chuck stated a company contacted him about parking some trucks on the north end of the Woodland Park prop-
erty.  A motion was made to explore how long and much they will pay.  Randy Sharb left the meeting stating he is 
retiring from the board.  Phil wanted to know who cut the fence between parcel 3 and 4. Merry Jo stated that the 
rodeo group had it cut.  John Bradley said according to contract, the fence has to be fixed. Merry Jo stated she will get 
the fence fixed. Merry Jo wanted to talk about booking parcel 4 for the rodeo next year.  She was told by the board 
that with the current lawsuit and land sale,  the board cannot make any promises at this time.  She got upset and said 
the board didn't want the rodeo for the arena. The club lawyers advised the board not to talk about making promises 
on the property for now. 
 
The board stated it wants to have rodeos in the near future but want to wait for everything to settle before making any 
plans.  John Dill made a motion to go into an executive session.  This motion was 2nd by Shane (went in at 7:30pm 
and came out at 8:30pm). Merry Jo left before the executive session.  
 

Motion to Adjourn: made by Phil Boyes, 2nd by JW Campbell. 

Submitted by:  

Barbara Gardiner, UPSC Secretary 
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Ute Pass Saddle Club Meeting Minutes 

10/03/2018 

Divide, CO 

 

Roll Call:  Shane Boyington, President; Barb Gardiner, Secretary; Board of Directors: John Dill, 
John Bradley, Merry Jo Larsen, JW Campbell, Phil Boyes, Chuck Mahoney, and Monique Ekker. 

Correspondence: None 

Motion to accept minutes of 09/07/2018, Merry Jo Larsen made a motion to accept and 2nd by 
John Bradley.  

New Membership: None 
 
Treasurer Report: Deb was absent and Ashley Boyington gave a report of bills due and stated that 
there are no outstanding bills due at this time. John Bradley made a motion to accept the treasurer 
report by Ashley Boyington as read and this motion was 2nd by John Dill; motion approved. 
 
Committee Reports: Fun day/gymkhana will be 10/14/2018 with good weather pending; royalty 
report: Ashley stated as of now, the tryouts will be sometime in the spring of 2019.  Chuck tabled 
the reports on the Woodland Park and Divide properties. 
 
Old Business: The arena is being worked but the clutch on the tractor will need to be replaced.  
The board asked that when the tractor goes in for service, that the clutch get checked out and find 
out the price to replace.  Then the board will be emailed or called for approval. 
 
New Business:  John Bradly asked if Mark Platten can still use the arena for the 4-H clubs until fur-
ther notice. Motion made by John Bradley to extend the arena for the 4-H clubs until we closed.  
This motion was 2nd by JW; approved by all. Dates will be checked for the membership meeting and 
bio's are needed for the 2019 elections. 
 
Motion to Adjourn: made by John Dill, 2nd by Merry Jo Larsen. 

Submitted by:  

Barbara Gardiner, UPSC Secretary 
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MUST BE RECEIVED/POSTMARKED BY 

Please fill out ENTIRELY so 
we can update your 

membership with any 
changes  

WE CAN ALSO MAIL YOU 
A HARDCOPY IF YOU 
CANNOT PRINT ONE 
OUT—REQUEST VIA 

EMAIL TO 
1947upsc@gmail.com 

Renewal forms and 
payments must be received/
postmarked by JANUARY 

20TH, 2019 in order to 
VOTE in the February 2019 

ELECTIONS 

YOU WILL FIND A PRINTABLE RENEWAL FORM ATTACHED 
TO YOUR EMAIL AS A SEPARATE FILE 
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…..NEW POLICY IN 2018….. 
All new local UPSC member 

applicants must appear before 

the board prior to membership 

approval being granted. 
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Do you have a vision for our club and want to be more involved?  Do 
you want to see great things happen within our club’s community?   

Then you should consider running for our Board of Directors!    

We will be voting on president, vice president, and five board member seats 
during our February general membership meeting.  It is strongly recommended 

that you submit a biography to 1947upsc@gmail.com by December 31st, 2018.  
Your biography will be placed in the January and February newsletters for all club 

members to read and voting will take place in February 2019.   

Your biography should be concise and should include basic information about 
yourself; a headshot picture; what you have to offer to the club; as well as any 

other applicable experience.   

Any elected board members will be required to attend a monthly board meeting; 
serve on at least one Ute Pass Saddle Club committee; and be willing to offer 

assistance where help is needed. 
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PO Box 9005 
Woodland Park, CO 80866 

Phone: 720-570-6361 
www.utepasssaddleclub.org 

“ROPI NG  OUR  PAST  AND  

RI DI NG  I NT O  OUR  FUT UR E”  

Monthly board meetings have been moved to the first  

WEDNESDAY  
of every month at the  

DIVIDE COMMUNITY CENTER 

From 6:00pm to 8:00pm 

NEXT MONTHLY BOARD MEETING IS 
DECEMBER 5TH. 

 

 

will be given at the 
December 15th general 
membership meeting. 

https://www.concisechiro.com/

